Parish Fields (site GNLP0341) is an area of historic meadowland, located close to the centre of Diss town.  The area is shown as open fields in a local map dated 1637, and many of the ancient field boundaries remain evident today as ditches.

The present area (approximately 3 ha) was landscaped late in the 18th century to form The Lawn, a wooded landscape parkland for The Cedars, a prominent town house across Mount Street which stands today.  The links between the house and its parkland were made explicit when The Lawn was listed in the Norfolk Historic Environment register as NHER 33463, '”the only example of a detached landscape park in Norfolk” and was subsequently surveyed and recorded by the Norfolk Gardens Trust in 1997 (graded 2-star with “regional importance”). It lies within the Diss central Conservation Area and is designated an Important Local Open Space in the existing South Norfolk Local Plan.
 
Currently Parish Fields is privately owned (not publicly accessible): it is mown annually and used for low-intensity cattle grazing during the warmer months.  It is clearly visible from specific points in the town and is well known to local people; in 1964 John Betjeman praised it as “a bit of country coming right into the town”.
A largely undisturbed natural space, Parish Fields is an example of the nationally scarce Biodiversity Action Plan priority habitat 'Wood-pasture and Parkland'.  It incorporates a number of large oak trees (some evidently over 200 years old), as well as other trees and bushes, and has small, seasonal surface water ponds.  A wildlife haven, it supports an active bat population, a variety of bird life including tawny owls, and mammals including muntjac deer.
In August 2019, 36 candidate sites for development within the Diss and District Neighbourhood Plan, including Parish Fields, were visited by AECOM, consultants to the DDNP.  Sites were rated using a traffic light system (red means ruled out, amber might be considered, green means recommended). Parish Fields site was immediately rated red by AECOM. 
The group Parish Fields Friends has launched two petitions which have collected more than 2500 signatures against construction of dwellings on Parish Fields.  Local people want it to be preserved as a “green lung” for both wildlife and residents of the town,and for that reason Parish Fields Friends are in discussion with the DDNP team seeking its designation as a Local Green Space.
Parish Fields should be recognised as unsuitable for development in the GNLP.
